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§ 668.620 What performance measures 
are in place for the INA program? 

Indicators of performance measures 
and levels of performance in use for 
INA program will be those indicators 
and standards proposed in individual 
grantee plans and approved by us, in 
accordance with guidelines we will de-
velop in consultation with INA grant-
ees under WIA section 166(h)(2)(A). 

§ 668.630 What are the requirements 
for preventing fraud and abuse 
under section 166? 

(a) Each INA grantee must imple-
ment program and financial manage-
ment procedures to prevent fraud and 
abuse. Such procedures must include a 
process which enables the grantee to 
take action against contractors or sub-
grantees to prevent any misuse of 
funds. (WIA sec. 184.) 

(b) Each INA grantee must have rules 
to prevent conflict of interest by its 
governing body. These conflict of inter-
est rules must include a rule prohib-
iting any member of any governing 
body or council associated with the 
INA grantee from voting on any matter 
which would provide a direct financial 
benefit to that member, or to a mem-
ber of his or her immediate family, in 
accordance with 20 CFR 667.200(a)(4) 
and 29 CFR 97.36(b) or 29 CFR 95.42. 

(c) Officers or agents of the INA 
grantee must not solicit or personally 
accept gratuities, favors, or anything 
of monetary value from any actual or 
potential contractor, subgrantee, ven-
dor or participant. This rule must also 
apply to officers or agents of the grant-
ee’s contractors and/or subgrantees. 
This prohibition does not apply to: 

(1) Any rebate, discount or similar 
incentive provided by a vendor to its 
customers as a regular feature of its 
business; 

(2) Items of nominal monetary value 
distributed consistent with the cul-
tural practices of the Native American 
community served by the grantee. 

(d) No person who selects program 
participants or authorizes the services 
provided to them may select or author-
ize services to any participant who is 
such a person’s husband, wife, father, 
mother, brother, sister, son, or daugh-
ter unless: 

(1)(i) The participant involved is a 
low income individual; or 

(ii) The community in which the par-
ticipant resides has a population of less 
than 1,000 Native American people; and 

(2) The INA grantee has adopted and 
implemented the policy described in 
the Two Year Plan to prevent favor-
itism on behalf of such relatives. 

(e) INA grantees are subject to the 
provisions of 41 U.S.C. 53 relating to 
kickbacks. 

(f) No assistance provided under this 
Act may involve political activities. 
(WIA sec. 195(6).) 

(g) INA grantees may not use funds 
under this Act for lobbying, as pro-
vided in 29 CFR part 93. 

(h) The provisions of 18 U.S.C. 665 and 
666 prohibiting embezzlement apply to 
programs under WIA. 

(i) Recipients of financial assistance 
under WIA section 168 are prohibited 
from discriminatory practices as out-
lined at WIA section 188, and the regu-
lations implementing WIA section 188, 
at 29 CFR part 37. However, this does 
not affect the legal requirement that 
all INA participants be Native Amer-
ican. Also, INA grantees are not obli-
gated to serve populations other than 
those for which they were designated. 

§ 668.640 What grievance systems must 
a section 166 program provide? 

INA grantees must establish griev-
ance procedures consistent with the re-
quirements of WIA section 181(c) and 20 
CFR 667.600. 

§ 668.650 Can INA grantees exclude 
segments of the eligible population? 

(a) No, INA grantees cannot exclude 
segments of the eligible population. 
INA grantees must document in their 
Two Year Plan that a system is in 
place to afford all members of the eligi-
ble population within the service area 
for which the grantee was designated 
an equitable opportunity to receive 
WIA services and activities. 

(b) Nothing in this section restricts 
the ability of INA grantees to target 
subgroups of the eligible population 
(for example, the disabled, substance 
abusers, TANF recipients, or similar 
categories), as outlined in an approved 
Two Year Plan. However, it is unlawful 
to target services to subgroups on 
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grounds prohibited by WIA section 188 
and 29 CFR part 37, including tribal 
affilitation (which is considered na-
tional origin). Outreach efforts, on the 
other hand, may be targeted to any 
subgroups. 

Subpart G—Section 166 Planning/ 
Funding Process 

§ 668.700 What process must an INA 
grantee use to plan its employment 
and training services? 

(a) An INA grantee may utilize the 
planning procedures it uses to plan 
other activities and services. 

(b) However, in the process of pre-
paring its Two Year Plan for Native 
American WIA services, the INA grant-
ee must consult with: 

(1) Customers or prospective cus-
tomers of such services; 

(2) Prospective employers of program 
participants or their representatives; 

(3) Service providers, including local 
educational agencies, which can pro-
vide services which support or are com-
plementary to the grantee’s own serv-
ices; and 

(4) Tribal or other community offi-
cials responsible for the development 
and administration of strategic com-
munity development efforts. 

§ 668.710 What planning documents 
must an INA grantee submit? 

Each grantee receiving funds under 
WIA section 166 must submit to DINAP 
a comprehensive services plan and a 
projection of participant services and 
expenditures covering the two-year 
planning cycle. We will, in consulta-
tion with the Native American Advi-
sory Council, issue budget and plan-
ning instructions which grantees must 
use when preparing their plan. 

§ 668.720 What information must these 
planning documents contain? 

(a) The comprehensive services plan 
must cover the two Program Years in-
cluded within a designation cycle. Ac-
cording to planning instructions issued 
by the Department, the comprehensive 
services plan must describe in nar-
rative form: 

(1) The specific goals of the INA 
grantee’s program for the two Program 
Years involved; 

(2) The method the INA grantee will 
use to target its services to specific 
segments of its service population; 

(3) The array of services which the 
INA grantee intends to make available; 

(4) The system the INA grantee will 
use to be accountable for the results of 
its program services. Such results must 
be judged in terms of the outcomes for 
individual participants and/or the ben-
efits the program provides to the Na-
tive American community(ies) which 
the INA grantee serves. Plans must in-
clude the performance information re-
quired by § 668.620; 

(5) The ways in which the INA grant-
ee will seek to integrate or coordinate 
and ensure nonduplication of its em-
ployment and training services with: 

(i) The One-Stop delivery system in 
its local workforce investment area, 
including a description of any MOU’s 
which affect the grantee’s participa-
tion; 

(ii) Other services provided by Local 
Workforce Investment Boards; 

(iii) Other program operators; 
(iv) Other services available within 

the grantee organization; and 
(v) Other services which are available 

to Native Americans in the commu-
nity, including planned participation 
in the One-Stop system. 

(b) Eligible INA grantees must in-
clude in their plan narratives a descrip-
tion of activities planned under the 
supplemental youth program, including 
items described in paragraphs (a)(1) 
through (5) of this section. 

(c) INA grantees must be prepared to 
justify the amount of proposed Admin-
istrative Costs, utilizing the definition 
at 20 CFR 667.220. 

(d) INA grantees’ plans must contain 
a projection of participant services and 
expenditures for each Program Year, 
consistent with guidance issued by the 
Department. 

§ 668.730 When must these plans be 
submitted? 

(a) The two-year plans are due at a 
date specified by DINAP in the year in 
which the two-year designation cycle 
begins. We will announce exact submis-
sion dates in the biennial planning in-
structions. 
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